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CDLT Academy Website 
As part of the ongoing preparations for the launch of the new academy trust, over the summer CDLT will be 

creating a brand-new website.  

 

Each school were asked to choose 3 children to attend an Art Day, to produce artwork, that will be prominent on 

the website. All the children are spending today at Capenhurst Church Hall completing this work. 

 

A well-deserved opportunity for Oli, Isabella & Arya to represent our school, and work alongside children from the 

other academy schools.  It looks like they are doing a brilliant job so far... 

 

      

     

Lower Peover CofE (Aided) Primary School 
“Let your light shine, so that others may see the good you do” Matthew 5:16 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A place to learn where everyone feels welcome; based on love, wisdom, & respect. 

 

 

Weekly Newsletter 

Friday 4th July 2025 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

website: www.lower-peover-school.co.uk                                                            Facebook: @LowerPeoverCfEPrimarySchool 
 

 

 

We have had a wonderful week with the 7 children from Shanghai.  Our children have loved having them in 

school.  We look forward to welcoming more children next week. 
 

  Reception & Key Stage 1 sports day was a big success on Tuesday, where we were blessed with slightly cooler weather! 
Well done to all the children competing.  

 

       
 

Wednesday this week saw the last of the inter-school sport competitions for this academic year.  

Congratulations to our Year 4 children, who competed in the Tag-Rugby event and achieved 2nd place overall.  

We look forward to these events returning next year.  
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Parent Consultation Evenings – Tuesday 8th & Wednesday 9th July 
Parent consultation evenings will take place for those parents requesting an appointment next week.  For parents attending, a 
reminder that this is an appointment with the teacher only.  Books will not be available to view – thank you 

 
Wraparound care will be operating out of the Reception classroom.  Please enter via the main entrance to school to collect 
your children from the classroom.  As parents evening will be finished at approx. 5.30pm, wraparound care will then move 
back to the hall to assist in easier collection from the main entrance.  Once the doors are closed, please ring the wraparound 
care bell for assistance. 
 
SCG Sport Clubs will run as normal, and all children will either be outside on the front loop (with any wraparound siblings) or 

in wraparound care if you have booked them in. 

 
 
 

Year 6 Leavers Service – Chester Cathedral – Wednesday 9th July 2025 
A reminder that Year 6 will be attending their leavers service at Chester Cathedral next Wednesday.  Please ensure they have 
a packed lunch and drink with them, in a disposable bag (no lunchboxes or water bottles).   
 
Please can the children wear their summer uniform (no leavers hoodies please), and they will also need a waterproof coat 
in case of bad weather.  We will return to school in time for afternoon collection.   

 

 

 

Sports Day – 8th July 2025 (Morning only) 
 

Next Tuesday sees our Key Stage 2 sports day take place.   
 

The session will commence straight after morning registration until approx. 11.30am.  Please drop your child off 

as normal before making your way to the playing field.  The gate will be open for you to gain entry. 

 

Please ensure your child/children come into school wearing a T-shirt of their team colour as part of their PE kit. 

Please contact the office or your child’s teacher if you are unsure of their team colour.  

 

Parking is available at the rear of school on the car park area, or at The Bells of Peover, both their main car 

park and overflow areas .  If you are parking at The Bells, please ensure your car is removed by 11.45am ready 

for their lunchtime business. As it will be very busy around school, please consider a car share if possible.   

 

Please can we ask that you do not park on The Cobbles, in front of Church, or block any access to school or our 

neighbouring properties – thank you.  No parking is permitted on the school field.  Please do not block the 

playground gate. 

 

There is no seating available, so please bring a camping chair if you need/want to sit – thank you. 

 

If you are able to stay for a drink and/or lunch at The Bells to support them, we would appreciate it.  They are 

extremely kind to allow us to use their car park for school events. Thank you 
 

website: www.lower-peover-school.co.uk                                                            Facebook: @LowerPeoverCfEPrimarySchool 
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Class Assembly’s for Parents 
The New Year will see class assembly’s resume. These will be held in the school hall, starting at 

approx. 9.15am (straight after morning registration) and will last approx. 20-30 minutes.  Following 
the assembly, parents are invited into their children’s classrooms to look at some of the work on 
display. 
 

On these dates, the gates to the playground will be open for you to park at morning drop off and walk 

your children around for entry into school.  If parents could please head to the main entrance.  We ask 

you to wait outside until the hall has been cleared by the breakfast club and set up for the assembly.  

Thursday 12th January 2023 – Year 4 
Thursday 2nd February 2023 – Year 3 

 

 

School Band & Year 4 Ukulele Performance 

On Wednesday 8th February, the school band, along with Year 4 Ukuleles will be holding a performance 

in school.  Parents of Year 4 and band children are invited to attend. 

The performance will start at 2pm in the hall.  Further details will be provided after Christmas, but 

please put the date in your diaries! 

 

15 minutes Y2   -   Bethany, Ella, Adam 
Y3   -   Maggie, Blake S, Poppy, Alfie 
Y5   -    Flossie  
Y6   -    Megan 

20 minutes Y2   -   Grace, Alice, Cora, Nico 
Y3   -    Max, Hannah, George, Sophia 
Y4   -    Alexa 
Y5   -    Ellie 
Y6   -   Poppie S, Hollie, Seb, Xander, Isabella 

30 minutes Y3   -   Freddie 
Y4   -   Dylan 
Y5   -   Henry, Alfie, Hugo K 

Y6   -   Sebastian, Jacob B 

35 minutes Y3   -   Freya OS   
Y4   -   Florie, Thomas 
Y6   -   Hayden, Theo   

45 minutes Y3   -   Austin 
Y4   -    Emelia 
Y5   -    Megan, Dasha, Matthew, Elliott 
Y6   -    Poppy L 

60 minutes Y3   -   Josh, Bethany, Florence, Ollie, Jack D, Elara, Olivier 
Y4   -   Immy, Evelyn, Rory 
Y5   -   Oisin, Olivia, Harry, Cici, Hugo B, Jessica, Lily 
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“Let your light shine, so that others may see the good you do” Matthew 5:16 
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Lower Moss Wood – Birds of Prey (Owls) Treat – 10th & 17th July 2025 
We have arranged for Lower Moss Wood to visit school and bring a selection of their owls to show the children.  This will be split 
into Reception & Key Stage 1 classes on Thursday 10th July, followed by Key Stage 2 classes on Thursday 17th July. 
 
If we could ask for donations of wet and dry cat food and/or wild bird seed to be brought into school, we can pass them onto 
Lower Moss Wood for their wildlife hospital.  Whilst we are not specifically asking for monetary donations, should you wish to 
send your child/children in with £1 it will certainly help them continue to provide their wonderful service. 

 
If the animal food items and/or any cash donations could be brought in on each of the dates mentioned above only, we would 
appreciate it. 

 
 

Peripatetic Music Lessons – Years 1 – 6 inclusive 
One of our external music tutors, Lucy Thomson, has 2 spaces available for piano lessons from September.  These 

will take place on a Tuesday in school.  This is available to Year 1 pupils upwards.  Please email 

lucyannethomson@yahoo.co.uk directly if you are interested or require further information. 

 

As the children are only able to learn one instrument, if they already have a private lesson in school, this will not 

be available to them – thank you. 

 
 

Cheshire West Holiday Activities and Food (HAF) Programme 
The HAF Programme is funded nationally by the Department for Education and supports local organisations to 

provide free holiday provision to school aged children, and young people from reception to year 11 (inclusive) on 

benefits-related free school meals (FSM), helping them to access healthy food and take part in fun activities and a 

chance to meet new friends in a safe and fun environment. 

 

There are also paid places available with some providers for those who do not meet these criteria, so they too can 

join in. 

Full information can be accessed on the dedicated HAF website – accessible here Cheshire West and Chester 

provision 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Campfest – 8 days to go! 
We are very excited to see you all at Campfest next Saturday! Get your tickets using the link below until 

Wednesday 9th July. Please make sure you complete the Google form and sign up to a volunteering slot after 

securing your tickets. 

 

https://friends-of-lower-peover-primary-school.sumupstore.com/products 
 
 

Fridges and Gazebos! 
If anyone has a gazebo, fridge, or freezer we could borrow for Campfest then please let your class rep know.  
 
 

Campfest Health and Safety – Important Information 
Due to an unsafe tree, it is imperative that everyone attending Campfest stays out of the wooded area. The 

gates will be padlocked, so please ensure no one climbs over the fencing – thank you  

 

 

 

 
Instagram: Friends of Lower Peover School   Facebook: Lower Peover Primary School Mums  mail:flpscommittee@gmail.com 

 

http://www.lower-peover-school.co.uk/
mailto:lucyannethomson@yahoo.co.uk
http://www.edsential.com/HAF/cheshirewest
http://www.edsential.com/HAF/cheshirewest
https://friends-of-lower-peover-primary-school.sumupstore.com/products
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Collective Worship 
 

 
Thank you to those parents who joined us in Church this morning. 

 
This will be a reflection service, linked to the Worships held in school throughout the week, and will be led by Fr. 

Murray. Star Vision, Sport Achievement & any Attendance Recognition certificates will still be presented to the 

children.   

 

            
 

   

We do encourage a calm atmostphere during Collective Worship and ask that parents attending remain quiet 

when the children arrive – thank you for your cooperation. 

 

 

 

Please note: There is no Collective Worship on a Friday when Church services take place. 

 

Weekly Attendance 

Winning Year Group – Year 3 
   

  Reception: 89.2%  
  Year 1: 95.4%     
  Year 2: 92.4%    
  Year 3: 99.6% 

  Year 4: 95.2% 
 Year 5: 96.4% 
 Year 6: 91.5%    

              Whole School: 94.3%  
 

http://www.lower-peover-school.co.uk/
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          After School Clubs 

Summer 2 Half Term 2025 (2nd June to 17th July 2025 inclusive) 
 

Day Club No of 
places 

Cost Staff  Year Group(s) INFORMATION 

Monday Vocal 
Coaching 
Club 

 
 

£38 per half 
term 
 

Mr Stannard Years 2-6 
inclusive 
(confident Y1 
welcome) 

Please contact Mr Stannard directly on  
jstannard@lowerpeover.cheshire.sch.uk 
 

Last session Monday 14th July  

 

Monday Jewellery 
Club 

Max. 14 £4.50 per 
child per 
week 

Miss Haslam Years 3 & 4  
Last session Monday 14th July 

Wednesday Rounders Max. 30 £15 per half 
term 

Mr Bradley 
& Mrs Tinker 

Years 3 – 6 
inclusive 

 
LAST SESSION WAS 2ND JULY  
 

Thursday Band  £38 per half 
term  
 

Mr Stannard Years 2-6 
inclusive 

Please contact Mr Stannard directly on  
jstannard@lowerpeover.cheshire.sch.uk 
 
Last session Thursday 17th July 
 

Thursday Breathe & 
Meditation 

Max. 20 £4.50 per 
child per 
week 

External 
provider – 
Vicki Dean 

Years 3, 4, 5 & 6  
Last session Thursday 17th July 

 

Please note – All clubs will commence the first week back after any half term break unless otherwise communicated. 
All clubs will run unless you receive a separate communication regarding cancellation 

Please ensure you have paid on ParentPay to secure your place request(s) 

Weekly Awards 
 

Children are awarded individual stickers (see below) if they demonstrate any of our new values of Love, Wisdom, 

and Respect, throughout the week. A Vision Star certificate will be presented during Friday’s Collective Worship.  
Dojo’s will be awarded for team points. 

                                                
 

 

Dojo Weekly Team Points 

Red Team: 3rd place (319 points)     

Blue Team: 1st place (340 points)   

Green Team: 2nd place (335 points)   

Yellow Team: 4th place (315 points)  

Vision Stars                                    
 

Reception: Eloise, Jaxon & Bruno 

Year 1: Neve & Casper 

Year 2: Heath, Luna & Maisie 

Year 3: Charlotte & Oliver Cl 

Year 4: Maggie, Hannah & Blake L 

Year 5: Emelia & Mira 

Year 6: Flossie, Jess & Dasha 

http://www.lower-peover-school.co.uk/
mailto:jstannard@lowerpeover.cheshire.sch.uk
mailto:jstannard@lowerpeover.cheshire.sch.uk
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Sports Coaching Group After School Clubs 

Summer 2 Half Term 2025 (2nd June to 18th July 2025 inclusive)  

Day Year Groups Activity 

Monday 3 – 6 inclusive Athletics 

Tuesday Rec, 1 & 2 Athletics 

Wednesday  Rec, 1 & 2  Cricket 

Thursday All year groups Cricket 

Friday All year groups Football 

 
To book, please follow the link: https://sports-coaching-group.classforkids.io/term/977 

 

Please note – All clubs will commence the first week back after any half term break unless otherwise 

communicated. 
 

 

All clubs will run unless you receive a separate communication regarding cancellation 

 

Dates, Events & Information 

2024-25 Academic year 
 

Summer 2 Half Term 2025 
• w/c 7th July – 16 children from Shanghai in school 

• Monday 7th July – Reception Class Assembly followed by Stay & Play (2pm onwards) 
• Tuesday 8th July – Year 2 Class Trip to Manchester Jewish Museum 
• Tuesday 8th July – Sports Day – Years 3, 4, 5 & 6 – AM 
• Tuesday 8th July – Parent Consultation Evening – Session 1  
• Wednesday 9th July – Year 6 Leavers Service at Chester Cathedral (children & staff only) 
• Wednesday 9th July – Transition Day 2 – children to new classrooms AM only (plus new Reception children) 
• Wednesday 9th July – Parent Consultation Evening – Session 2  

• Thursday 10th July – Knutsford Academy Transition Day  
• Thursday 10th July -  Lower Moss Wood Visit – Rec, Year 1 & 2 treat 
• Saturday 12th July – Campfest! 

• Monday 14th July – Reserve Sports Day – All year groups 
• Wednesday 16th July – Year 6 Treat Day (off site – arranged by parents) 
• Thursday 17th July -  Lower Moss Wood Visit – Key Stage 2 treat 
• Friday 18th July – Year 6 Production & Leavers Service to Parents (Plumley Village Hall @ 9.15am) 

• Friday 18th July – Last Day of Term 

 

http://www.lower-peover-school.co.uk/
https://sports-coaching-group.classforkids.io/term/977

